INTER	
OFFICE	MEMO

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

To:

John Pick

From:

Loré L. Chambers, MBA

Subject:

Appointments to the Traffic & Safety Advisory Committee

Date:

February 8, 2005

Please be advised that the Mayor desires to appoint Messrs. John Presburg and Christopher Nunzio to the Traffic and Safety Advisory Committee. Attached are their letters of interest and the Resolution necessary for their appointments.

Please forward this information on to the City Council so it may be placed on the agenda for the meeting on February 28, 2005. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Attachment

CC: Mayor Tilghman John Jacobs

2000 - 184 - 2000

January 25, 2005

City of Salisbury Office of the Mayor 125 North Division St. Salisbury, MD

Dear Mayor Tilghman:

Please accept this as my expression of interest in serving on the Traffic and Safety Advisory Committee. I believe that I would be able to be a productive and positive force on the committee, as I have been in the transportation business for my entire working career.

Currently I am Director of Scheduling for Piedmont Airlines, a position I have held for the past five years. Prior to that I lived in Indianapolis Indiana, Denver Colorado, and Coral Springs Florida. In all of those locales I was involved with airline planning and operations. From 1979 through 1990 I resided in Salisbury, and served as VP of Route Development for Henson Airlines, working closely with Richard A. Henson.

I presently serve on the transportation committee of the Salisbury Chamber of Commerce.

I am planning on retiring from Piedmont Airlines on February 28th, and beginning my own Airport Shuttle business at 547 Riverside Drive, Salisbury.

I currently reside at 231 Troopers Way, in the city of Salisbury.

Thank you for considering my request. I can be reached at 410-603-5620 (cell) if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

John W. Presburg

CHRISTOPHER P. NUNZIO

603 N. Pinehurst Ave. Salisbury, Maryland 21801

January 29, 2005

Office of the Mayor 125 N. Division Street Salisbury, Maryland 21801

To Whom It May Concern:

I would like to be considered for the opening on the Traffic and Safety Advisory Committee for the City of Salisbury. I have been a resident of the city for the past three and a half years and have been employed in Wicomico County for the last seventeen years. Currently, I am an administrator at one of the local elementary schools where I have served in this position for the last eight years.

My intent in seeking this position is a work collectively with city government officials to assist in making educated decisions which will benefit to citizens of our city and county. Pedestrians and traffic safety play a major role in the lives of my students, their families and my staff members. Over fifty percent of our school's population lives within the city limits and their wellbeing is critical to their success in school.

I am confident that I can provide the advisory committee with an intelligent and informed perspective on the needs of the citizen, while keeping an open mind to the challenges our city will face in future years.

If you are in need of additional information, please do not hesitate to call me at 410-334-6735. In closing, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for considering my appointment and I look forward to hearing from you in the near future.

Sincerely,

Christopher P. Nunzio

RESOLUTION NO. 1212

BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland that the following individuals are confirmed appointed to the Traffic & Safety Advisory Committee for the term ending as indicated:

Name	Term Ending
Christopher P. Nunzio	7/06
John W. Presburg	7/07

The above resolution was introduced, read and passed at the regular meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on the 28th day of February 2005.

Brenda J. Colegrove Michael P. Dunn
CITY CLERK COUNCIL PRESIDENT

APPROVED BY ME THIS _____ day of February 2005.

Barrie P. Tilghman MAYOR